
20,000  Leagues  to  Dearborn,
MI
Give or take a few leagues.

Last weekend, Sunday to be exact, I was attending my first
Steampunk convention. To explain what this is, I tried to come
up with all sorts of analogies. The best I could come up with
is to think of Disney’s 20,000 Leagues Under the Sea. From the
time they board the Nautilus, the movie turns to what is now
known as steampunk. Other movies of this genre are League of
Extraordinary Gentlemen and Frankenstein. All of the Victorian
era clothing, marked by advanced inventions powered by steam
or clockworks.

I was thrilled to spend the day with my oldest daughter, her
husband and my lovely step-granddaughter. I was able to pick
up some steampunk garb and blend into the convention a little
more than my jeans an t-shirt allowed. I know I will wear the
coat more when the weather is appropriate.

Now, I have been asked why I would want to do anything of this
sort. Easy answer, it was a lot of fun. Going to the events
themselves is an eye opening experience, going in “garb” makes
it a total immersion. I know I will never get to the point of
digging local garage sales and flea markets for pieces of
brass, but the theater nut in me will complete at least one
set of clothing to wear next year.

It was a step out of my usual comfort zone. And I enjoyed
myself that day. Maybe next year a comic book convention. I
always wanted to be a super hero, or villain.

https://www.tangents.org/community-theater/20000-leagues-to-deerborn-mi/
https://www.tangents.org/community-theater/20000-leagues-to-deerborn-mi/


Also a fan of Steampunk….
Yesterday’s post on my foil steamed food made me think of
other things with steam. I would guess I’m a fan of Steampunk.
From reading Verne and Wells as a child, to watching Wild Wild
West when it was on TV, I was always interested in ‘Advanced
technology’ in a steam/Victorian setting. I enjoyed the Wild
Wild West Movie and League of Extraordinary Gentleman for the
same reasons. The old time setting with ‘advanced’ technology.

One  of  my  favorite  comics  is  Girl  Genius,  and  that  is
Steampunk through and through. And I really would like this
computer. If I could work with brass (time/inclination), maybe
I could make my own.

https://www.tangents.org/hobbies-and-games/also-a-fan-of-steampunk/
https://www.girlgeniusonline.com/comic.php
https://steampunkworkshop.com/lcd.shtml
https://steampunkworkshop.com/lcd.shtml
https://steampunkworkshop.com/keyboard.shtml

